[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]


SEAFIELD  PRIMARY SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER – AUGUST 2021
Dear Parents and Carers

We’re delighted to have Session 2021/22 off to a smooth start for Seafield’s pupils. Thank you for your co-operation with our  ongoing rules which we will continue to keep in place until further notice. Adhering to these rules means all pupils and staff are being kept as safe as possible.

A big welcome to our new families, if I haven’t yet met you in person, I look forward to doing so in the near future. We continue to have staff presence in the mornings at the school gates, please look out for staff in their hi-vis tabards and jackets if you should require assistance.
Session 2021/22

Our In-Service Day saw a full Agenda of presentations on the setting up of our school for the session ahead, with some focus on our School Improvement Plan 2021/22 and our new school priorities which are as follows:
1. Recovery Rationale 2021/22 Pupil Equity Funding/Family Learning/Cost of the School Day

2. Raising Attainment in Literacy – Higher Order Reading Skills/

3. Curriculum – Numeracy- Financial Education

4. Digital Literacy – Digital Schools’ Award – Family Learning
Please check our website for the full document and also, details of operational arrangements in our June Newsletter and shorter letter issued during week of 9th August. 
A big thank you to staff who have given up their own time over the summer to make their classrooms look so bright and colourful. We started to get Seafield ready in June and I have to say the children are looking very settled now in their new classrooms. We continue to have 14 Primary classes and are delighted to have emptied our containers, which were filled at the start of 1st lockdown, allowing soft furnishings back into school. The containers are being removed this week, giving some semblance of ‘normality’ back to our school and playground.
Seafield Uniform

The children look so smart in their school uniforms and PE kits on gym days.
A reminder that pupils will go out for outdoor play twice daily, so should come at all times with a coat or jacket and suitable shoes dressed for all weather. Pupils may also be taking part in ‘Mile a Day’ so need to be suitably dressed for rain, hail or shine.Teachers are taking additional opportunities to work out of doors, as Outdoor Learning is a big part of our Recovery Curriculum. We continue to promote health, wellbeing and fresh air at all stages of the school. 

School Communication 

We use every method of communication possible to fit with preferences of parents and carers. Our daily means of communication is Twitter @SeafieldHT, please login for updates on up to the minute highlights from Seafield. Our Seemis Expressions App is used to send texts; in line with Moray Council policy, our NEW Seafield website is a one-stop shop for all of up to date school information (google search Seafield primary website, glow blog) and we also continue to issue Newsletters electronically.
 We reinstated Class DOJO by popular request, as this is now on the Moray Green List to meet with GDPR, please make contact with your child/children’s class teacher by DOJO for class related matters. All homework will continue to be issued via GLOW mail, please check your child’s email weekly so that homework is up to date. Staying up to date with homework supports class work and helps children to achieve their potential. 
School Closure

Updated information to be issued at a later date.
Covid 19 Guidance

Please note that it is parent/carer responsibility to monitor children’s wellbeing outwith school and ultimately make the decision as to whether a child/children should attend. As in normal circumstances, please do not send your child to school if ill. Please stay up to date with retweets weekly of NHS and Public Health Guidance with regard to Covid 19, symptoms and protocols. If your child/children are feeling in any way unwell, we will ask you to come straight to school to collect them and follow isolation guidance as appropriate. 
Annual Calendar/Events
Unfortunately, as you know, there are still some school closures Nationally due to the spread of Covid 19. In order to minimise the spread of infection, common sense applies. We are gradually starting to have other agencies visiting schools. We are unable to hold meetings with parents/carers (unless circumstances are exceptional) or organise events. Unfortunately, we still can’t run any form of Active Schools Clubs or after school activities. The excepton to this is Bikeability at Seafield, within the school day; as this is an outdoor activity which has been fully risk-assessed.
Concerns and Complaints

Seafield Primary and Nursery have an open door policy, which means that parents/carers are welcome in the school at any time, signing in at reception first. If, however, parents/carers wish to discuss something in depth it is better to make an appointment for a time when the teacher is free from class commitment. 

Most concerns or complaints are of a minor nature and can be resolved by discussion with the class teacher.  If however, this is not the case the matter can be raised with the Head Teacher or Depute Head Teacher. 

It is best to make an appointment to speak with a member or staff through the School Administrator in the school office.  Should it not be possible to deal with an issue within the school, Moray Council’s formal complaint policy can be obtained from the school office or there is a link at Appendix A of our Seafield School Handbook.
Holiday Dates

Please see Moray Council website for holiday dates for School Term and Holiday dates.
Standards and Quality Report 2020/21
We submitted our Standards and Quality Report to Moray Council towards the end of session and made this available to our stakeholders, please check website for details. This document gives detail of the life and work of school during Session 2020/21. 
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Pupil Equity Funding

Seafield was awarded an increased sum of £70449 (15% uplift from Scottish Government for all schools) for Session 2021/22 to support pupils; the detailed plan has been shared with staff and will also be shared at our Parent Partnership AGM this term, along with SIP 2021/22 and S and Q 2020/21. Having given all stakeholders’ an opportunity to self-evaluate last session’s work, we have established our PEF Team 2021/22 accordingly, as follows:
· Inclusion Support Co-Ordinator 0.5 fte Mrs Picksley – shared with East End Primary School. New role to reflect remit 
· Child and Family Counselling – We will access the free Moray Council Service going forwards
· Pupil Support Assistant - 0.5 fte x 2 Staffing to be confirmed, we interview this week
· Outdoor Learning/Nurture Teacher - 1 day weekly, Mr Pittam 
· Mrs Simpson - out of class 1 day weekly, as Data/Attainment Coach
Staffing Update
We say farewell and thank you to Mrs Stewart (Seafield office) and Mrs Glynn (Pupil Support Assistant) who leave us shortly. Mrs Glynn is going to take up a fantastic opportunity at Rainbow Castle and Mrs Stewart is starting a new post outwith Education too. We thank both ladies for their contribution to Seafield in their time here and wish them all the very best for the future.
We are accountable to the Scottish Government as to the spending of this budget, so will continue to measure success in terms of pupil Attainment and Achievement. Our Attainment Adviser Sarah Elliot is going onto Maternity Leave shortly, so we look forward to finding out about interim arrangements. 
Vacancies

· Mrs Layton P1/2 – We have advertised this post as a long term temporary for this school session, while Mrs Layton’s absence continues
· Ms Moscardini SfL – This maternity leave is advertised in addition to some additional SfL Teaching time we have been allocated to reflect individual pupils’ needs
Nurture 
This session, we are forging ahead with the Nurture Agenda; albeit with some new rules. Our session started with In-Service input for all staff on working with children’s emotions, Zones of Regulation and Emotion Coaching. Being a nurturing school, we wish to promote a consistent approach for all children.
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Military Families’ Support
A big welcome to all families who have joined us from various locations and are arriving new to Moray. Our Military Families usually benefit from additional support offered at Seafield. We are undoubtedly seeing the benefits of the MOD Funded Pupil Support Assistant, Ms Little working at Seafield 5 days weekly until 2pm. This funding was accessed by Kinloss, Hythehill and Seafield in a joint Moray bid. Plesae make contact with the school office if you need to access Ms Little’s support for your family.
 At this point I would add that we don’t benefit from the pupil premium in Scotland for military pupils, so the support we provide is from our existing Additional Support Needs and PEF budgets. 
Seafield Houses

This session we continue to promote our school Houses, but unfortunately will be unable at the early stages of the session to run House events. A reminder that our Houses are as follows ~ 

· Baird - Green
· Bell - Yellow
· Watt – Red
· Fleming - Blue

The purpose of the Houses is to raise the profile of working as part of a team, achievement for all and ultimately to make Seafield the best that we can be by continually improving standards.

Respectful Relationships Policy - Relational Approaches 
As usual, at the start of a new Session, we have been working with all pupils to go over our Golden Rules and Good to Be Green Positive Behaviour system. I would normally be reinforcing these rules at Infant and Upper Assemblies on a Tuesday; but as yet, we are unable to run large gatherings for pupils. 
Our general behaviour is good at Seafield and we feel that this easy to use system maintains standards well. We notice a huge difference when parents and carers support our positive approach, so would ask you to work with us in order for pupils to reach their full potential and to be happy, safe and settled in school. 
Please note, Senior Leadership Teams in schools will continue to send home immediately any pupil not complying with our relationships policy. This is in line with Covid 19 Risk Assessment procedures in schools, as poor behaviour poses a risk to other pupils and staff.
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Lost Property

Please continue to label up any items of clothing or property belonging to your child/children. This is important to ensure Health and Safety in school. We are doing so well with this now, with lost property being contained in one box next to the Janitor’s Office.
School Streets

As part of this ongoing initiative, we would encourage parents and carers to Park and Stride by using the car parks in the vicinity of the school and also think about encouraging the children to use other means of transport such as bikes or scooters. A reminder that these should be walked through the school grounds. This promotes healthy habits for later life and also ensures congestion is at a minimum around the school.

Police Scotland have been issuing fines over the past few weeks to motorists driving through the area immediately in front of the school and between the flashing lights. Please do what you can to ensure we maintain this safe area for our pupils, thank you.

Parents and carers should not use the school car park under any circumstances, on foot or by car; other than if a disabled badge is displayed. Pupils arriving by taxi will be dropped off and collected from the small car park next to the Hub building.
A reminder that Gates 1, 2 and 3 should be used for pupils to enter and exit the school grounds. This too will help to ease congestion, making for a more pleasant start and end to the school day for pupils in P1 and 2 who naturally require adult support.

Rights Respecting Schools UNICEF 

We continue to start each session with our UNICEF Class Charters, which involve lots of good discussion about children’s rights and keeping everyone safe, happy and secure in school. This important work has helped to inform our relationships policy; and is now more important than ever, in terms of children’s emotional and mental wellbeing.
Social Media – Dangers

A plea to all families to keep children safe online. As you are aware, we do considerable Online Safety input throughout the school session in partnership with Police Scotland. However, a parent/carer is the primary educator of a child, so if strict boundaries are in place at home then children are safeguarded from abuse and harm.
 A reminder that the majority of social media sites are unsuitable for primary aged children, so pupils should not be accessing these. Schools cannot get involved in online bullying which takes place when children are in their parents’ care, please contact the Police if need be.

School Canteen 
Our lunches are working well, with a few hiccups during week one when we changed back to our non-staggered lunch arrangements. The time-table is now running smoothly and still meets with risk assessment guidelines. We noticed a big improvement in P1-3 Attainment in Literacy and Numeracy, due to their later lunch last session, so we are continuing with this system in Session 2021/22. 
Catering Vacancies

Please contact Moray Council Catering on 01343 557086 should you be interested in work in one of the school kitchens. There are currently vacancies available locally.

Office Arrangements

Please note that Mrs Cull in our office is currently absent from work, so we have cover arrangements in place. As ever, our school office should only be contacted in case of emergency or if your child/children are unable to come to school. Parents and carers are not permitted to come to the front door of the school due to Covid RA, unless in case of emergency or to collect pupils for pre-arranged appointments. Class DOJO should be used for class-specific information, thank you.
I look forward to seeing how the term progresses and the progress the children make with their Learning, both in and out of school. Please take care and stay safe.

Yours Sincerely
Morven Snodgrass

Head Teacher
